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May 13, 2025 
 
Curtis Thayer, Executive Director 
Alaska Energy Authority 
Sent via email 
 
Subject: Termination of Grant Award 1628 
 
Dear Mr. Thayer, 
 
This memorandum serves as formal notice of the termination of Grant Award 1628 titled Craig 
High School Biomass Project, awarded to Alaska Energy Authority on November 1, 2020, 
pursuant to 2 CFR 200.340 (a)(4). In accordance with the Uniform Administrative 
Requirements, Cost Principles, and Audit Requirements for Federal Awards (2 CFR 200), 
specifically §200.340(a)(4), a Federal award may be terminated in whole or in part if “the 
Federal awarding agency … determines that the award no longer effectuates the program goals 
or agency priorities.” 
 
After a recent review of our current strategic direction and funding priorities, it has been 
determined that the aforementioned project no longer aligns with the agency’s programmatic 
goals and priorities, including those shaped by current Executive Orders and associated 
recommendations. As a result, the decision has been made to terminate this award effective 
May 13, 2025.  
 
Your organization is entitled to reimbursement for activities up to the termination date and 
you should file a final reimbursement request as soon as possible.  
 
Please note the following requirements as part of this termination process: 

1. Final Financial and Performance Reports must be submitted no later than 90 days. 
2. Disposition of Unused Funds and Property: Any unspent funds must be returned, and 

all property acquired under the award must be handled in accordance with 2 CFR 
200.313–200.315. 

3. Audit and Record Retention: All records related to the award must be retained and 
remain available for audit in accordance with 2 CFR 200.334. 

 
We recognize the effort your organization has invested in this project and appreciate your 
commitment to serving Alaska. If you have questions regarding this termination or the closeout 
process, please contact Jocelyn Fenton, Director of Programs. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Julie Kitka 
Federal Co-Chair 
Denali Commission  
 
Cc Sean Arcilia, AEA Project Manager 
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